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GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT FOR JUNE 2022 

SUBMITTED BY DON MORRIS 

 

The office has finished processing and has sent out the road maintenance reminder billing for 

those owners who are still past due. 

The office will start processing liens on properties that are in arrears 3 years of more. 

Hokori Construction has completed the paving project for 18th MPDE and 18th PMDE. 

Civil Construction is still trying to get the state highway department to agree on a traffic control 

plan for Pohaku Drive paving project. 

The road crew has installed the street number signs on Makuu, Paradise and the ABC roads.  

They will be working on Kaloli and Shower next. 

Equipment:  The Hamm Roller is down.  The main pump is out.  We are renting one from Allied 

Machinery for $4300.00 per month.  We need to buy another roller.  The decent one I could 

find in on Oahu.  The quote is in your board packet for review.  All other equipment is running 

fine at this time. 

Grading:  Widened, dropped 1 ½” base course and compacted 1 ½ miles of roadway 7MDE and 

13 PK.  Widened, graded, and compacted 9 miles of roadway 4 MP, 9 MDE, 9 KDE, 13 KDE, 14 

MDE, 14 MP, 14 PK, 15 MDE, 15 MP, 15 PK, and 15 KDE.  Spot drop 11 MDE AND 11PK. 

Weedwacking: Corners of Makuu from top to 20th 

Mowing:  The road crew mowed 86 miles of roadway easement with the sidearm mower and 

28 miles with the deck mower. 

Hot Mix:  Filled holes with hot mix on 26 PK, 25 PK, 223 KS, and 22 PK. 

Roads Watered:  32 miles of roadway 

Rubbish Pickup:  .54 tons of mixed rubbish. 

Safety Report:  No accidents or injuries for the past 91 months 


